MINUTES FOR OCTOBER 17, 2018

New Castle Cemetery Trustees monthly meeting at New Castle Town Hall, 3.3
p.m.

Present: Jim Cerny, Terri Golter, Carol White
1 - The September minutes were approved as corrected.

2.1 — Mike Petlick has submitted his invoices from July. More invoices will be coming soon.
The invoice for the purchase of more flags has been submitted for $336.72.

3.1 — Status of Clark/Hughes lot gift to Riverside Cemetery — Attorney McGee sent us a
revised deed which looks great. Then he mentioned a partial release needs to be done.
So, we are still waiting on a final resolution of this. Jim will get an opinion from Bill
Stewart regarding getting attorney approval of the Clark/Hughes gift to the town.

3.2 — Bradlee and Corzatt were both offered lot 12,3 at Oceanside and both wanted to
purchase it. Bradlee has agreed to make another choice and allow Corzatt to purchase
that lot.

3.3 — Bradlee want to purchase more than two lots but our rules only allow for the
purchase of two lots. We unanimously voted not to allow them to purchase extra lots

3.4 — Jim will contact Exeter Monument Works regarding the Menger markers for lots
39,8 and 39,7.

Other Business

Note: The meeting time for the Cemetery Trustees will go back to 3.30 as it used to be.

The corner post at the entrance to the Marvin Cemetery was probably hit by a vehicle.
It's broken and twisted. Kai came out and looked at the post and has determined it
cannot be fixed. It was suggested we have the town remove the posts and put up a
small sign with the name of the cemetery on the sign.

The Reynold’s house which abutted Riverside Cemetery has been torn down.
The pile of grass is still at Riverside even though Terri has asked Mike to remove it
numerous times. She’ll try again. She’ll also ask him to put down grass seed on the

Kendrick Poole lot and cut back the rose bushes at the entrance.

We would like to request the Building Inspector put on his permit form the following: “Is
this construction within 25 feet of a cemetery?”

Next Meeting November 21 at 3.30 p.m.
Carol White, Secretary



